
Term 6  Week 4 and 5   Big Question: Where will our future take us?

Southwold Primary School’s

Summer Rocksteady Concert is coming up!

On Friday 12th July at 2:30pm, you are invited to

attend our ‘Summer Rocksteady Concert’ in the
school hall. This is an opportunity for the children

who have been attending these lessons, to showcase

their talent and skills to other pupils, their families and
any parent that is interested, plus end the academic

year on a high note! To ensure we have enough seats
for the audience, please complete the brief form using

this link: https://forms.office.com/e/Nj6fRyRCLf

Positive Playtimes
Once a week, Youth Activators have been helping some of the Y6s 

become referees while training each class to become skilled 

footballers.They have had a fantastic time and shown great collaboration.

What an amazing term 6 we are having! During assembly time last week, the children learnt about Armed Forces Day. Mr. Graham and Mrs. Holloway attended an event at the 

Garth Park to represent both schools to remember and say thank you for the Armed Forces' amazing work past and present.
Last week, the Year 3 and 4 children had the best time at Hill End. They experienced some amazing activities such as s'mores around the bonfire, den building and fire making. The 

weather was even warm enough for a huge water fight! They developed their collaboration, independence and resilience over the days they were away, and all the adults were so 

proud of them.
Year 6 children had a great time at Junior Citizens, recently. They experienced eight different safety scenarios, and each child was given the opportunity to practice making a 999-

telephone call. Children were encouraged to make decisions which they may face during a real-life emergency and preparing them to make safe choices.
Today, Benjamin in Y6 represented our school in The White Horse Federation Trust Wide Spelling Bee which is an achievement in itself...Well done! He made it to the last 10 

contestants out of all the WHF schools. We are super proud of him, especially as he took part in front of a large audience.

FOSS are working hard to organise our Summer Fair on Saturday 13th July. A big thank you for all the tombola prizes that have been brought in so far.
As we begin to support the children with the transition of moving classes in September, we try our best to prepare them, give opportunities for the children to ask questions and 

get to know their new teacher. Some children can find this time of year unsettling. If your child is feeling anxious, YoungMinds have some useful guides about transitions and times 
of change: https://www.youngminds.org.uk/parent/parents-a-z-mental-health-guide/transitions-and-times-of-change/ 

With best wishes,   The Southwold Team

Our Performance Zone has been full of 

beautiful storytelling. There was 

an abundance of bubbles this week, new 

time scores met in Speed Stack and the 

occasional card game! Everyone was 

excited to learn how to play our new 

Boccia throwing game!

https://forms.office.com/e/Nj6fRyRCLf
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/parent/parents-a-z-mental-health-guide/transitions-and-times-of-change/


   Awards

Attendance Award

Week 4: Spruce Class 98%  

Week 5: Ivy Class 97%

House Points

Week 4 winner: Shotover

Week 5 winner:Wytham

Week 4: Zara, Mengyao, Zack, Aidan, Xavier,Toby,  Aurora, 

Guangpei, Daniel, Zita, Matilda, Lincoln, Harry

Week 5:Asher, Medeea, Jacob, Calvin, Alicia, Sophia, Daisy, 

Emerson, Anisia, Lowen, Nathan, Olivia, Marcel, Yuvi



                                                          

School News

Purple Mash is giving you all Serial Mash Reading access over 

the Summer!

'Serial Mash' Reading is a great additional way to engage in reading. 

Your child can:

• Read an online book

• Listen to a story read to them

• As the book is read to them, they can choose whether to see each 

word highlighted as its read

• Watch a video of the book being read.

• Complete optional reading comprehension questions

• Change the background colour of pages

• Change the font of the book text.

• Read by choosing an author or from a selection of books 

appropriate for their reading age (Diamonds: 

readers, Emeralds  becoming more confident, Sapphires confident 

readers, Fire bolts motivate & promote eager learning, Comets 

larger novels), read poetry and DK Learning books.

The more reading minutes, we tot up as a school, the more 

opportunities we have, to win some prizes. Your child can  choose by 

authors or reading age.

To get set up:

Open Purple Mash school login, click on 'Reading' and 'Serial Mash' Reading will be ready to use!



                                 

School Lunches

In September, the cost of a school lunch has 

increased to £2.53. We understand that the rise in 

the cost of living has been felt by all so any increase 

has been carefully managed by Caterlink. Our Lunch 

menus will be sent out electronically.

On Thursday, Year 6 visited Williams F1 to take part in a STEM experience 

day. Children designed, marketed, programmed and presented their race car to 
an audience of their peers - some even got to race on the Silverstone Circuit! 

Wowzers!

We were lucky to be given a special tour around Williams Heritage Musuem 
where we learned about the history of Williams F1 and got to view many of 

the cars that have been raced all over the world!
Finally, children (and teachers) got the opportunity to show their competitive 

streak in the E-Sports Lounge where we took to the pedals to race around 

Monza, Austria, Silverstone and, Monaco in the rain! Mr. Graham sadly didn't 
top the leaderboard - but tried very very hard!  What a fantastic day!

3,2,1... GO! Boccia

This week, some KS1 children had a lovely 

morning at Gagle Brook playing different Boccia 

and target games. Lots of fun was had by all.

Blooming

A big thank you to all the parents 

who have provided so many seeds 

and plants to enhance our school 

grounds. Nursery, Reception 

and Sunshine Club have really 

appreciated your donations. The 

plants have been well looked after, 
as you can see.



A4095/B4100 Banbury Road roundabout improvements – phase three of works (July-October 2024)

Early access works – week beginning 1 July 2024

We will start phase three by installing drainage and diverting communications and electricity cables. This work will take 

place in the southern verge of the A4095 where it meets the western arm of the Banbury Road roundabout. The works will 

not impact the road or footpath and will not require the use of traffic management (cones, lights, or diversions). Protective 

fencing will be erected around the work area next to the existing footpath.

Banbury Road closure – from Monday 22 July

Following the completion of the early access works, we expect to close the southern side of Banbury Road, from the 

roundabout to Lodge Close, from Monday 22 July. The closure will be in effect for 24 hours a day, seven days a week and 

we will be using narrow lanes on the northern half of the road to manage traffic. The Fringford road will be reopened. We 

have attached three diversion drawings to highlight how traffic will be managed. Access to residential areas will be 

maintained during the Banbury Road closure using the vehicle and footpath diversions highlighted in the three drawings. 

Traffic towards Bicester will be diverted both ways using the ring road, as shown in figure one. Pedestrians will be diverted 

along the Banbury Road as shown in figure two. The existing footpath will be maintained at a reduced width and with a 

barrier installed. Cyclists will be directed to follow the pedestrian diversion, with the cycle path width reduced in places to 

facilitate shared used with pedestrians. The bridleway will be reopened. Buses will be diverted using the Buckingham Road, 

with two new temporary bus stops provided for the 500 bus route as shown in figure three.

A small compound will be set up within the area of the Banbury Road south closure to store and remove materials from 

the site, reduce vehicle and material movement in the area and allow our teams to work more efficiently. This is also shown 

as the shaded area in figure two.

During the road closure our teams will be:

• working to create a new island on Banbury Road south

• installing a new central island adjacent to the Fringford Road and on the roundabout east and west approaches

• completing the second half of the toucan crossing on the A4095

• constructing new drainage and footways

• and surfacing the Banbury Road south up to the roundabout approach splitter island.

The timeline and detail of this work may change, due to any unforeseen discoveries in the ground, adverse weather 

conditions, or other complexities. We expect phase three to finish by the end of October, after which the Banbury Road 

will reopen to all road users.

Information event – on 11 July

The next information event will be held at the Emmanuel Church, 2 Barberry Place, Bicester, OX26 3HA on Thursday 11 

July, from 3pm to 7pm, where you can find out more about our plans for phase three and the remainder of the programme 

and ask the project team questions. Car parking is available. If you have any questions or would like to sign up to receive 

email updates about the work, please email: banburyroadroundabout@oxfordshire.gov.uk. You can also call our customer 

services team on 01865 792 422 who will pass your question on. For more information about the work and further 

information about phase four, please visit the county council website www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/banburyroadroundabout

mailto:banburyroadroundabout@oxfordshire.gov.uk
http://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/banburyroadroundabout


If you would like more online 

safety help or advise, please visit 

the ‘Online Safety’ top tab on 

our website: 

https://www.southwoldschool.org/ab

out-us/school-information/online-

safety

Some tips about technology from NOS…
Important Reminder

Please ensure that any Smart 

watches are not worn in school in 

line with our school policies.

Even if the 'class mode' is on, there is 

still a chance this can be activated in 

school. Due to safeguarding all 

children, these cannot be worn. If a 

child is wearing one in school, it will 

be kept in the school safe until the 

end of the day.

Many thanks for your cooperation.

https://www.southwoldschool.org/about-us/school-information/online-safety
https://www.southwoldschool.org/about-us/school-information/online-safety
https://www.southwoldschool.org/about-us/school-information/online-safety
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